examination that he knew that he could have voided the entries
in the fireboss book with which he disagreed and could have
written a new page on which he could have made truthful and
accurate statements {Tr. 211).  If, as Pittman claims, he did
not have time on Monday, the day of his discharge, to look at
the air velocities on page 65 of the fireboss book before he
signed that page to show agreement with the entries, or if he
signed because he feared he would be discharged if he made cor-
rected entries, there was certainly nothing to keep him from
going back after his discharge on Monday and voiding page 65 so
that he could enter truthful air velocities on a corrected page.
Pittman's Claim that Air Measurement at Last Open Break Cannot
Be as Great as Intake Air Measurement
One of the reasons given by Pittman for his assertion that
McConnell had made a false entry in the fireboss book when he
reported an air velocity of 9,100 cfm for both the intake and
return measurements was'that there is no logical way to explain
how air can travel the 300-foot distance from the intake to the
return without losing even 1 cubic foot per minute in velocity.
Pittman compared the velocity in the air at the intake with the
velocity at the return with the difference in air velocity which
one experiences if he stands 2 feet from an electric fan as
compared with standing 30 feet from the same fan (Tr. 222-223).
Assuming that Pittman1s argument is valid, his criticism would
not have applied to the readings of the two UMWA preshift ex-
aminers because Wriston obtained an intake reading of 9,800
cfm and a return reading of 9,000 cfm and Stover obtained an
intake reading of 9,700 cfm and a return reading of 9,000 cfm
(Tr. 226).
At the end of the first day of testimony, Consol's counsel
notified Pittman and his counsel that he would ask Pittman
questions the next day about some fireboss entries showing that
Pittman himself had reported on several occasions intake read-
ings which were lower than the return readings (Tr. 233).  The
next day, as promised, Consol's counsel introduced, as Exhibits
I through F, preshiifct reports showing that Pittman and other
mine examiners had obtained intake readings which were up to
2,500 cfm lower at the intake than they were at the return
(Tr, 241-248) .  Five of the preshift reports (Exhs. I, K, L,
M, and N) show that Pittman reported larger return air measure-
ments than intake measurements in the first 2 weeks of October
1981.
Pittman conceded that he had testified on the previous
day that all readings showing an equal or greater air measure-
ment for the return than for the intake were falsifications,
but he said that his testimony to that effect applied only to
the conditions which existed in the 3B Section on Friday and
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